
LEDBURY TOWN COUNCIL 

Report of Traffic Management Working Party 

Held on 20 February 2018 

 

1. Apologies: None received  

2. The report from 20th March 2017 was noted. 

3.       New St:- No report has been received from the Safer Roads Partnership.  

Action: Request Clerical officer to contact them for an update. 

4.       Bank Crescent:- Continuing problems associated with bad parking which may cause 

problems for pedestrians and Emergency Services needing access.  

Action:  Cllr A. Crowe to contact the Police and ask them for their advice. 

5.       The Southend.  

Action:  Request Clerical Officer to contact Balfour Beatty Senior Engineer Ray 

Wallace and arrange a meeting ASAP. 

6.       Mabel’s Furlong:- letter from resident complaining about grassy corner which people 

are driving over or parking on which is causing a mess.  

Action:  Request Clerical Officer to ask Balfour Beatty Locality Steward Neil James to 

have a look at the area and make recommendations to Balfour Beatty as it is 

their responsibility. Could the office send a letter to the local resident advising 

her that we have asked Neil James to do a site visit. 

7.       Market Street:- Requests for No Through Road signs.  

Action:  Request Clerical Officer to establish ownership of this road as we think that it 

may be Shaw Trust. 

8.      Road Closure:- Email from local resident re road closure in New Street 

The Road Closures are actually agreed by Fiona Miles Balfour Beatty, and we are 

usually not contacted about any application, however it may be useful if we were 

consulted. 

Action:  Request Clerical Officer to respond to local resident saying that The Planning 

Committee supported the forthcoming road closure, providing adequate road 

signage was in place. However concerns were raised about the number of 

closures in general.  

We also agreed that questionnaire should go out to residents who may be affected by 

the road closure after the next event to gauge the impact these closures have on the 

residents. 

  British Legion complaint about the worn out NO ENTRY sign on the road. This too can 

be discussed with Mr Ray Wallace when we have the meeting 

Cllr Francis raised the point that the working party is merely reactive to complaints and 

should be proactive in looking at problems which may occur due to the increase in 

population and increased traffic. This will be discussed at the next meeting. The date 

and time to be arranged after the meeting with Mr Wallace.  

 


